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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 

 

 
SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  

(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 
  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

301606473 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:   

 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

ML Consultancies Limited 
47-49 Tudor Road, 
Unit 13, London E9 7SN, 
UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

ROBIN BRIDGE & JOHN LIU 
6th Floor, Emperor Commercial Centre, 
39 Des Voeux Road Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

25 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

06-05-2010  
 
05-05-2020 
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 3 
Perfumes, eau de toilette; toilet soaps; creams, milks, lotions, gels and powders for 
the face, body and hands; sun-tanning milks, gels and oils and after-sun preparations 
(cosmetics); make-up preparations; shampoos; gels, mousses, balms and preparations in 
aerosol form for hairdressing and hair care; hair lacquers; essential oils; non-
medicated preparations for the application to, conditioning and care of hair, scalp, 
skin and nails; soaps; eau de cologne; toilet waters; essential and herbal oils; 
cosmetics; non-medicated toilet preparations; hairsprays; preparations for use in the 
bath or shower; bath and shower oils, gels, creams and foams; face and body masks; 
face and body scrubs; facial washes; skin cleansers and hydrators; skin toners; skin 
moisturisers; blemish creams and blemish gels; deodorants; nail polish; lipstick; 
eyeliner; preparations for use before shaving and after shaving; shaving soaps; 
shaving creams; shaving gels; aftershave preparations; pre-shave preparations; talcum 
powders; toiletries; dentifrices; toothpastes; cushions impregnated with fragrant 
substances; cushions impregnated with perfumed substances 
 
類別 Class 9 
Sunglasses; frames for sunglasses; straps for sunglasses; spectacles; spectacle 
frames; eyeglasses; frames for eyeglasses; contact lenses; cases adapted for 
sunglasses, spectacles, eyeglasses, lenses, computers; mobile phones and MP3 players; 
carriers adapted for mobile phones; cases adapted for mobile phones; holders adapted 
for mobile phones; glasses and spectacles; sunglasses; corrective glasses and 
spectacles; protective glasses and spectacles; contact lenses; lenses for glasses and 
spectacles; frames for glasses and spectacles; corrective frames; cases for glasses, 
sunglasses and spectacles; cords, ribbons, chains, and devices for retaining glasses, 
sunglasses and spectacles in position; clip on sunglasses; eyeglass cases; pince-nez; 
pince-nez cases; pince-nez chains; pince-nez cords; eyeglass chains; eyeglass frames; 
eyeglass cords; eyeglasses; sunglass cords; sunglass chains; parts and fittings for 
all the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or coated therewith; 
semi-precious and precious stones; horological and other chronometric instruments; 
clocks, jewellery and imitation jewellery; jewellery boxes; costume jewellery; charms; 
ornaments of precious metal, including, ornamental pendants and ornamental pins; cuff 
links; tie pins; precious gemstones and semi-precious gemstones; chronometric and 
horological instruments; watches and clocks, and parts of the foregoing goods; watch 
accessories, including, watch bands, watch chains, watch straps and watch cases; 
jewellery cases and jewellery boxes of precious metal, precious metal alloys or coated 
therewith; medallions and badges of precious metal, precious metal alloys or coated 
therewith; key rings, key cases, key tags and key fobs, all of precious metal, 
precious metal alloys or coated therewith; parts and fittings for the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Articles made from leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these 
materials and not included in other classes; animal skins; hides; articles of luggage; 
backpacks; baby carriers; briefcases; handbags; sports bags; gym bags; leather bags; 
beach bags; bags for clothing; casual bags; clutch bags; cosmetic bags; credit card 
holders; holdalls; hip bags; pannier bags; pouches; rucksacks; satchels; school bags; 
shoe bags; shoulder bags; shopping bags; shoe bags; sling bags; suitcases; toiletry 
bags; tote bags; trunks and travelling bags; bum-bags; sports bags; casual bags; music 
cases; satchels; beauty cases; carriers for suits, for shirts and for dresses; tie 
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cases; credit card cases and holders; leather luggage tags; umbrellas; umbrella 
covers; parasols and walking sticks; whips; harness and saddlery; handbags; travel 
cases; luggage; holdalls; backpacks; school bags; beach bags; towelling bags; 
suitcases; trunks; haversacks; bags for campers; fur-skins; collars for animals; 
covers for animals; boxes of leather or leather board; attaché cases; wallets; 
briefcases; canes; card cases; leather shoulder bags; purses; pouches; rucksacks; 
sling bags; shopping bags; tote bags; travelling trunks; valises; vanity cases; toilet 
bags; trunks and travelling bag; luggage, luggage tags, attaché cases, briefcases, 
portfolios, backpacks, hand bags, purses, leather belts, pocket wallets, jewellery 
rolls, eyeglass cases, leather business card cases, leather credit card cases, boxes; 
parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Textiles; textile articles; upholstery (fabrics); textile piece goods; bed and table 
covers; household linen; linen cloth; bed linen; bath linen; table linen; table 
cloths; curtains of textile or plastic; curtain fabric; curtain holders or tiebacks of 
cloth and textile material; lace curtains, net curtains; shower curtains; pillow 
shams; pillow cases; sheets; towels; eiderdowns; duvets; covers for eiderdown and 
duvets; covers for cushions; cushion covering materials; table runners; table mats; 
napery; napkins; serviettes; table mats (not of paper); face towels; bath towels; dish 
towels; flannels; tissues (textile); traced cloth for embroidery; tapestry (wall 
hangings) of textile; rugs (travelling); furniture coverings of plastic; fabrics for 
textile use; blankets; coasters; eider downs; furniture coverings; handkerchiefs; 
mattress covers; place mats, (textile), quilts, serviettes (textile). 
 
類別 Class 35 
Retail of perfumes, eau de toilette, toilet soaps, creams, milks, lotions, gels and 
powders for the face, body and hands, sun-tanning milks, gels and oils and after-sun 
preparations (cosmetics), make-up preparations, shampoos, gels, mousses, balms and 
preparations in aerosol form for hairdressing and hair care, hair lacquers, essential 
oils, non-medicated preparations for the application to, conditioning and care of 
hair, scalp, skin and nails, soaps, eau de cologne, toilet waters, essential and 
herbal oils, cosmetics, non-medicated toilet preparations, hairsprays, preparations 
for use in the bath or shower, bath and shower oils, gels, creams and foams, face and 
body masks, face and body scrubs, facial washes, skin cleansers and hydrators, skin 
toners, skin moisturisers, blemish creams and blemish gels, deodorants, nail polish, 
lipstick, eyeliner, preparations for use before shaving and after shaving, shaving 
soaps, shaving creams, shaving gels, aftershave preparations, pre-shave preparations, 
talcum powders, toiletries, dentifrices, toothpastes, cushions impregnated with 
fragrant substances, cushions impregnated with perfumed substances, sunglasses, frames 
for sunglasses, straps for sunglasses, spectacles, spectacle frames, eyeglasses, 
frames for eyeglasses, contact lenses, cases adapted for sunglasses, spectacles, 
eyeglasses, lenses, computers, mobile phones and MP3 players, carriers adapted for 
mobile phones, cases adapted for mobile phones, holders adapted for mobile phones, 
glasses and spectacles, sunglasses, corrective glasses and spectacles, protective 
glasses and spectacles, contact lenses, lenses for glasses and spectacles, frames for 
glasses and spectacles, corrective frames, cases for glasses, sunglasses and 
spectacles, cords, ribbons, chains, and devices for retaining glasses, sunglasses and 
spectacles in position, clip on sunglasses, eyeglass cases, pince-nez, pince-nez 
cases, pince-nez chains, pince-nez cords, eyeglass chains, eyeglass frames, eyeglass 
cords, eyeglasses, sunglass cords, sunglass chains, precious metals and their alloys 
and goods in precious metals or coated therewith, semi-precious and precious stones, 
horological and other chronometric instruments, clocks, jewellery and imitation 
jewellery, costume jewellery, charms, ornaments of precious metal, including, 
ornamental pendants and ornamental pins, cuff links, tie pins, precious gemstones and 
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semi-precious gemstones, chronometric and horological instruments, watches and clocks, 
and parts of the foregoing goods, watch accessories, including, watch bands, watch 
chains, watch straps and watch cases, jewellery cases and jewellery boxes of precious 
metal, precious metal alloys or coated therewith, medallions and badges of precious 
metal, precious metal alloys or coated therewith, key rings, key cases, key tags and 
key fobs, all of precious metal, precious metal alloys or coated therewith, articles 
made from leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not 
included in other classes, animal skins, hides, articles of luggage, backpacks, baby 
carriers, briefcases, handbags, sports bags, gym bags, leather bags, beach bags, bags 
for clothing, casual bags, clutch bags, cosmetic bags, credit card holders, holdalls, 
hip bags, pannier bags, pouches, rucksacks, satchels, school bags, shoe bags, shoulder 
bags, shopping bags, shoe bags, sling bags, suitcases, toiletry bags, tote bags, 
trunks and travelling bags, bum-bags, sports bags, casual bags, music cases, satchels, 
beauty cases, carriers for suits, for shirts and for dresses, tie cases, credit card 
cases and holders, leather luggage tags, umbrellas, umbrella covers, parasols and 
walking sticks, whips, harness and saddlery, handbags, travel cases, luggage, 
holdalls, backpacks, school bags, beach bags, towelling bags, suitcases, trunks, 
haversacks, bags for campers, fur-skins, collars for animals, covers for animals, 
boxes of leather or leather board, attaché cases, wallets, briefcases, canes, card 
cases, leather shoulder bags, purses, pouches, rucksacks, sling bags, shopping bags, 
tote bags, travelling trunks, valises, vanity cases, toilet bags, trunks and 
travelling bag, luggage, luggage tags, attaché cases, briefcases, portfolios, 
backpacks, hand bags, purses, leather belts, pocket wallets, jewellery rolls, check 
books covers, picture frames made of leather, blank books, diaries, journals, 
calendars, passport cases, eyeglass cases, business card cases, credit card cases, pen 
and pencil cups, boxes, and jewellery boxes, textiles, textile articles, upholstery 
(fabrics), textile piece goods, bed and table covers, household linen, linen cloth, 
bed linen, bath linen, table linen, table cloths, curtains of textile or plastic, 
curtain fabric, curtain holders or tiebacks of cloth and textile material, lace 
curtains, net curtains, shower curtains, pillow shams, pillow cases, sheets, towels, 
eiderdowns, duvets, covers for eiderdown and duvets, covers for cushions, cushion 
covering materials, table runners, table mats, napery, napkins, serviettes, table mats 
(not of paper), face towels, bath towels, dish towels, flannels, tissues (textile), 
traced cloth for embroidery, tapestry (wall hangings) of textile, rugs (travelling), 
saris, furniture coverings of plastic, fabrics for textile use, blankets, coasters, 
eider downs, furniture coverings, handkerchiefs, mattress covers, place mats, 
(textile), quilts, serviettes (textile), clothing, namely, shirts, T-shirts, polo 
shirts, rugby shirts, sports shirts, trousers, jeans, shorts, sports shorts, swimwear, 
underwear, lingerie, tracksuits, articles of outerwear, coats, jackets, ski jackets, 
waterproof and weatherproof jackets and coats, ski wear, suits, jumpers and cardigans, 
pullovers, twinsets, knitwear, leggings, neckties, pyjamas, waistcoats, headbands and 
wristbands, slacks, skirts, wraps, jerseys, blouses, dresses, sleepwear, robes, 
sweatshirts, bibs, stockings, ties, tuxedos, vests, kilts, shawls, blazers, overalls 
halter tops, tank tops, crop tops, shirts, pants, shorts, sweaters, capris, skirts, 
dresses, coats, slacks, suits, jeans, vests, sweatpants, sweatshirts, sweat shorts, 
sweat suits, jogging suits, underwear, lingerie, nightwear, leisurewear, sleep shirts, 
sleep pants, sleep tops, pyjama sets, baby doll nightdresses, nightdresses, robes, 
gowns and wraps, hoodies, tops, pants, capri pants, sarongs, camisoles, chemises, 
slips, boxer shorts, eye masks, bras, sport bras, bralets, bustiers, body suits, bra 
accessories, namely bra straps, bra extenders, bra pads, self-adhesive support tapes 
for wear, nipple covers, panties, g-strings, thongs, boylegs, bikinis, briefs, boxer 
shorts, garter belts, girdles, sarongs, camisoles, lingerie, negligees, nightgowns, 
bathrobes, chemises, teddies, sleep shirts, sleep pants, baby dolls, capri sets, boxer 
sets, kimonos, underpants, undershirts, underwear, swimwear, beach cover-ups, 
towelling dress, headbands, ties and belts, scarves, shawls, gloves, mittens, belts 
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(being articles of clothing), aprons, beachwear, swimming costumes, fitted swimming 
costumes with bra cups, footwear, namely, boots, shoes, slippers, sandals, trainers, 
booties, workout shoes and running shoes, socks and hosiery, stockings, pantyhose, 
tights, leotards, beach shoes, football shoes, soles for footwear, ski boots, 
headgear, namely, hats, caps, berets, earmuffs, top hats, visors, baseball caps, 
beanies, enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods from a 
general merchandise retail store or from a general merchandise internet website or 
from a general merchandise catalogue by mail order or by means of telecommunications, 
advertising services, promotional services, information and advisory services all 
relating to the aforesaid services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 25 
Clothing, namely, shirts, T-shirts, polo shirts, rugby shirts; sports shirts, 
trousers, jeans, shorts, sports shorts, swimwear, underwear, lingerie, tracksuits, 
articles of outerwear, coats, jackets, ski jackets, waterproof and weatherproof 
jackets and coats, ski wear, suits, jumpers and cardigans, pullovers, twinsets, 
knitwear, leggings, neckties, pyjamas, waistcoats, headbands and wristbands, slacks, 
skirts, wraps, jerseys, blouses, dresses, sleepwear, robes, sweatshirts, bibs, 
stockings, ties, tuxedos, vests, kilts, shawls, blazers, overalls halter tops, tank 
tops, crop tops, shirts, pants, shorts, sweaters, capris, skirts, dresses, coats, 
slacks, suits, jeans, vests, sweatpants, sweatshirts, sweat shorts, sweat suits, 
jogging suits, underwear, lingerie, nightwear, leisurewear, sleep shirts, sleep pants, 
sleep tops, pyjama sets, baby doll nightdresses, nightdresses, robes, gowns and wraps, 
hoodies, tops, pants, capri pants, sarongs, camisoles, chemises, slips, boxer shorts, 
eye masks, bras, sport bras, bralets, bustiers, body suits, bra accessories, namely 
bra straps, bra extenders, bra pads, self-adhesive support tapes for wear, nipple 
covers, panties, g-strings, thongs, boylegs, bikinis, briefs, boxer shorts, garter 
belts, girdles, sarongs, camisoles, lingerie, negligees, nightgowns, bathrobes, 
chemises, teddies, sleep shirts, sleep pants, capri sets, boxer sets, kimonos, 
underpants, undershirts, underwear, swimwear, beach cover-ups, towelling dress, 
headbands, ties and belts, scarves, shawls, gloves, mittens, belts (being articles of 
clothing), aprons, beachwear, swimming costumes, fitted swimming costumes with bra 
cups; footwear, namely, boots, shoes, slippers, sandals, trainers, booties, workout 
shoes and running shoes, socks and hosiery, stockings, pantyhose, tights, leotards, 
beach shoes, football shoes, soles for footwear, ski boots; headgear, namely, hats, 
caps, berets, earmuffs, top hats, visors, baseball caps, beanies; saris. 

 
  


